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Grand  Knights  Message 
Brothers, 
I hope everyone is safe and well in the midst of the coronavirus.  I am hanging in there, still looking for 
gainful employment.  We conducted a phone/email welfare check on as many brother knights as we 
could contact, which went pretty well.  I hope and pray we can get some of those knights more involved 
in council meetings and activities.   We have been and will be (for the foreseeable future) having our 
General and Business meetings via conference calls.  I will send an email several days in advance of these 
conference meetings.  Also, we have nominations for council elections coming up in May, with elections in June.  
I will be sending out a list of the current officers.  To date, I have not heard of any office being vacated.     

The new exemplification of charity, unity, and fraternity was held on 16 April.  It was brief (about 30 minutes) 
but still nice.  I still like the "old school” degrees separately, but I understand and support moving on with the 
times.   

Please keep checking with your neighbors, friends, and parishioners to become a brother of Council 8891.   
Gently remind them what a great, rockin’ group of guys we have in council 8891!  Also let me know if you need 
a ‘Become a Knight’ business card, in case you know someone who may be interested.  There are always some in 
the K of C box in the parish office, or we can mail some to you.  Membership, membership, membership!  It’s the 
lifeblood of any organization!! 

God Bless all!  Hope to see y'all soon!,  
Mark Phipps, Grand Knight 
 

Deputy Grand Knights Message 
Hope this finds you and your family well.  As always, thank you for all you do to keep our council 
connected.  My article for May will be short and sweet.  Let me know if you have any questions or 
suggestions. 
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Deputy Grand Knights Message  (continued from Page 1) 

Many thanks to my Brother Knights and their families for all you do.  Wonderful stories are swirling about 
how so many Brothers are stepping up and making a difference during this trying period.  From the call 
chain initiated by our GK to connect with Brother Knights and their families come many inspiring acts of 
kindness.  A simple, How are you doing?  How is the family?  How can we be of help? continue to go along 
way.  Others checking in on friends and neighbors, making runs for necessities for people not able to get 
out.  Or just lending an ear to someone feeling isolated.  To Knights showing empathy for others and 
making generous donations to the food bank.  To our spiritual well-being with Father Bob and Father Ben 
stretching new boundaries to connect on Facebook//SJBCC with words of inspiration, recorded videos and 
LIVE Mass.  In the spirit of our founder, if this reaches you, please commit to extra act of kindness each 
day.  If you need assistance, reach out to anyone of your Brother Knights.  Thanks again for all you do. 

This month I will end with a short reflection.  Just over 100 years ago one of our fellow Brother Knights 
penned a poem influenced by his strong religious faith and dedication to the natural beauty of the world.  He 
enlisted a few days after the US entered WWI, quickly rose in rank, then refused commission as an officer 
to stay and fight with his men, never returning home making the ultimate sacrifice. 

Trees by Joyce Kilmer 

I think that I shall never see 
A poem lovely as a tree. 

A tree whose hungry mouth is prest 
Against the earth’s sweet flowing breast; 

A tree that looks at God all day, 
And lifts her leafy arms to pray; 

A tree that may in Summer wear 
A nest of robins in her hair; 

Upon whose bosom snow has lain; 
Who intimately lives with rain. 

Poems are made by fools like me, 
But only God can make a tree. 

Tim Schott, DGK  – (410) 960-0043 - Timschott@hotmail.com 

 
 

Wal-Mart Food Drive 

Happy Easter season to ALL, and we hope this email finds you safe and in good 
health. Please save this very tentative date of June 13th for our Food Drive at 
Walmart from 9 am to 3pm. We realize that in the wake of this current pandemic, there is no predicting if 
we will be allowed to hold our food drive on Saturday, June 13th; so it may push to a later date. If you 
sign up and the date changes, you will be notified. You can always come back to the Sign Up Genius Site 
and change your availability at any time. Please consider volunteering for a 2 hour time slot for this very 
worthy cause. The food pantry will need to start replenishing their supplies, as demands have increased 
over the past few weeks. Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 

Stay Safe Everyone! 
Bowen Gifford PGK, PFN -  boknows@nfdc.net  

 



 

�
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Pro Life Report 
Brothers,  
     I won't mention our Respect Life Rosary in Our Lady's Chapel but suggest that there is 
nothing to stop us praying the Rosary often.  Our country, our state, our Church, our Bishop 
and priests and our fellow Americans severely impacted all need as many prayers as we can 
offer.  

THE BATTLE FOR LIFE GOES ON....  

PENNSYLVANIA  

 - In response to the coronavirus, Gov. Wolf called for the shutting down of all non-life 
sustaining businesses.  I had a couple of calls from people who wanted to know if Planned 
Parenthood, York was going to shut down.  Answer?  NO.  

     "The paradox is just striking, here we are making an exception for life-sustaining procedures, and yet, an 
exception to that is the one medical procedure that's life ending"  (Thomas Brejcha, Chief Counsel, Thomas More 
Law Society)  

 - So they are open for "abortions only" and they have stepped up business.  Whereas a year ago we might have seen 
20 or so abortions on abortion day (Wed) we are now seeing about three dozen each week (Tue, Wed, and Fri)  

 - We have noted that for the last 4 weeks, they provided medical abortions on Fridays without an abortion doctor on 
the premises.  Our assumption was that they were engaged in tele-medicine.  Pattie Evans called Maria Gallagher of 
the Pennsylvania Pro-Life Federation to inquire about this new twist.  She was told that Gov. Wolf gave PP 
permission to obviate the doctor's physical presence.   

 - Next question. Can we still pray outside PP and offer women another choice?  

A PP staffer told us we could not be there.  Our Thomas More Law Society tells us that as long as we are following 
protocols (social distancing, etc.) we can lawfully be there.  And so we are still there.  On Good Friday, we prayed 
the Pro Life Stations of the Cross, across the street from PP.  We had exactly 10 people participate (per protocols) 
and we were 8 feet apart at all times.  We'll keep at it but I wanted to let you know where we stand vis-a-vis the 
powers that be.  They will protect PP at all times.  Stay informed.  Remember, elections matter.   

VIRGINIA  

 - On Apr 10, Gov. Ralph Northam of Virginia signed into law the Reproductive Health 
Protection Act.  Its title suggests that is really must be a good thing.  Not even close.  

 - Here's what it does.   

     - It repeals the state law requiring that a woman seeking an abortion see an Ultrasound of her womb, her baby.  

     - It repeals the 24 hour waiting period prior to the abortion  

     - It drops the requirement for counseling.  

     - It permits non-physicians to perform abortions  

     - It rolls back building safety standards in abortion clinics that are required for other out-patient facilities.  

     And so, Brothers, here's where we are.  Now what?  Arthur Ashe's words inspire us, "Start where you are.....Use 
what you have.....Do what you can."  

We know where we are, it's up to each of us to decide what tools we have and what we can do with them. 

Tom Evans - tomevans54@comcast.net  - 717 235 8833 

 

Breakfast for Graduating Seniors Update 
Due to the COVID-19 virus, and in conjunction with the diocesan and PA state guidelines, this 
year's Breakfast for Graduating Seniors was cancelled and will not be rescheduled.  Our PVK 
winer and the candidites were  notified by E-mail. 

Rick Corriveau 
PVK Chairman. 
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The Cooks Corner 
Worthy Brothers,  

We have been shut down by the Covid-19 virus.  But it has not shut down new plans or thoughts. 
I am sure many of you are like me, and thinking of things we can do for the rebound.  One of the big concerns 
currently is the increased pressure on the Southern York Food Pantry.  If you are in a position to donate food 
and/or money to this ministry at this time, please do so.  Paul Stadler, “Doc”, came -up with the idea of using 
some of the parish property to create a garden for the food pantry.  It of course is something that will need 
Father’s approval and a sufficient number of Knights who are willing to work in this endeavor.  You just can’t 
plant things and walk away.  There is a lot of work, but it is good work.  I have been tossing around the idea of 
having a sandwich event after all Sunday masses, once a month in the summer (June, July, August, September) 
if we are opened.  Proceeds will benefit our Parish or school.  The school association generally runs a pit beef 
fund raiser every summer.  We could team-up, we cook – they sell. It would most likely be more profitable for 
the school association.  Well these are thoughts; they need council approval, willing workers, and a semblance 
of normalcy in the area.   

With many Knights at home, I sure hope you guys have stepped up to the plate (no pun intended) to help with 
the cooking.  I know it has given me an opportunity to try some new and different things with what is available 
at home.  My wife does the shopping about once every 2 weeks.  Something about my heart condition, lung 
problem, and suppressed immune system that keeps me home.  I want to go out, but the boss won’t let me.  I 
don’t know why?  I know how to protect myself and the proper procedures.  I have worked in biohazardous 
labs.  None of that seems to make a difference.  All I know is that I can’t go out and get things like I was so 
accustomed to doing.  I guess we all yearn for the “good old days.”  I did come up with a new and easy sauce 
recipe with tomatoes and roasted peppers.   It has no added salt or sugar and it is very tasty.  My granddaughter 
liked it and gave me a 9.6.  From her that is a very high score. Here it is anyone can make it.  It is different, 
tasteful, and delicate. 

Easy Tomato & Roasted Pepper Sauce 

Ingredients: 

2  14 oz. cans of diced tomatoes with basil, garlic, and oregano 
(Walmart brand) 
1  small onion chopped (coarse) 
4  cloves of garlic chopped (coarse) 
3  Tbs. of EVOO 
2  Pepperoncini (stems removed) 
1  tsp. dry thyme 
½  tsp. dry rosemary leaves 
2  Lobes of roasted red bell pepper (about ½ of a pepper) [Botticelli – Sweet Red Peppers, fire roasted) 
3  Tbs. fresh parsley finely chopped 

Instructions:   

In a two quart pot, heat up the olive oil using medium heat. Add the chopped onions and cook for about four 
minutes then add the chopped garlic and heat for an additional two minutes.  Add the diced tomatoes, thyme, 
rosemary, pepperoncini, and roasted red pepper.  Stir and increase heat until the mixture begins to boil.  
Reduce heat and cook at a very slow simmer for 30 minutes.  Stir the mixture every five minutes.  Allow the 
mixture to cool for about fifteen minutes, then blend in a blender or use an immersion blender to create a 
homogenous sauce.  Finally, add the parsley. Serve over pasta. 

Like most sauces, this sauce will be better if refrigerated overnight.  Enjoy! 

Hope to see you soon, stay safe and God bless you and all your family. 

Don 
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Chance Of A Lifetime (C.O.A.L.) Raffle April Update 
The 2020 COAL raffle was off to a good start, but now due to the COVID-19 pandemic, we have a ways to go 
to meet and hopefully exceed the prior 2018 campaign where we sold 225 books. For every book sold over the 
2018 campaign total we will receive an additional $1 per book bonus. To date 229 members have received 3 
books in the February Knight Edition mailing, and as of this edition 40 members have participated purchasing 
172 books.  The COAL raffle proceeds benefit both the State Scholarship fund and also our Council #8891, 
with roughly $2.75 a book coming back to Council #8891 so we can contiunue support the many charitable 
endeavoures our council is involved in.  

Now the good news, COAL Headquarters has moved the COAL drawing date to July 23rd to allow Councils 
additional time to sell the COAL books. In the current environment where most K of C Councils have not had 
the opportunity to run events or make any revenue, COAL Headquarters realized that extending the drawing 
date by 3 months to July 23rd will hopefully allow councils the opportunity to pick up where they left off prior 
to the COVID-19 pandemic that has restricted most if not all opportunities to sell COAL chances at events and 
activities. 

The cost of an individual chance is $1.00 per ticket, an entire book of 8 chances can be sold/purchased for only 
$6.00 (a $2.00 savings), or a half book (4 chances) can be sold/purchased for $3.00 (a $1.00 savings).  Or you 
can purchase three books for $17.00 (a $7.00 savings).   

If you need additional COAL books, let me know and I’ll mail them to you. Because of the current COVID-19 
pandemic and the church being closed, you can turn in sold books by mailing the books to the Council using the 
addressed envelope included with the COAL books in February Knight Edition, or you can mail them to me at 
my home  address below.  Yes the addressed envelope included in the Feb KE goes to our mail box in the 
Parish Office; however every couple weeks I swing by the church and they give me the mail we have received 
in our mailbox.  If paying by check, make the check payable to “K of C Council 8891”. 

Thank you for supporting this very beneficial campaign,  
Barry A Price, Council #8891 – 2020 C.O.A.L. Campaign Chairman 
 

 

“Save the Date” for the Annual Men’s Retreat 
Mark your calendar for the 42nd Men's Retreat sponsored by Corpus Christi parish! If the current COVID-19 
situation clears up in the upcoming months and we all return to some form of normality, the Retreat is set for 
July 31st, August 1st, and August 2nd  -- Friday evening through early Sunday afternoon, the event is again 
being held Mount St. Mary's University, Emmitsburg, MD.  

Reservations will be accepted beginning in May. Watch the bulletin for updates. It will be a great spiritual boost 
to spend this time with the men in our area parishes. 

You can also ask some of the Knights who have gone recently:  Tom Evans, Steve Udzinski, Chris Boyle, Bob 
Korotko or Dan Beck. 

Chris Boyle 

 

Food for Thought 
(From 1 Peter, 3:8-12) 

Finally, you should all agree among yourselves and be sympathetic; love the brothers, have 
compassion and be self-effacing. Never pay back one wrong with another, or an angry word 
with another;   instead pay back with a blessing.    That is what you are called to do,  so that 
you inherit a blessing yourself. Remember: Anyone who wants to live a happy life and to enjoy prosperity must 
banish malice from his tongue, deceitful conversation from his lips; he must never yield to evil but must practice 
good; he must seek peace and pursue it. Because the face of the Lord frowns on evil men, but the eyes of the 
Lord are turned toward the virtuous, his ears to their cry. 

Source:  Jerusalem Bible, Reader's Edition. Copyright1966, 1967, 1968, Darton, Longman & Todd Ltd. and Doubleday & Co, Inc. 

 

Barry Price 
975 Brighton Drive 
Seven Valleys, PA 17360 
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PRIMARY ELECTION DAY, YORK COUNTY  -  NOW JUNE 2nd 

• Polls will be open on Election Day from 7 A.M. to 8 P.M. 

• Last day to register to vote: May 18, 2020 

• The deadline to register to vote is now 15 days prior to an election, rather than 
the 30 days. 

• Since all state buildings are now closed, you can register to vote online at 
https://www.pavoterservices.pa.gov/Pages/VoterRegistrationApplication.aspx  

 

Attend Video Mass at St. John the Baptist Catholic Church. 

As we all do our best to make it through these challenging times, where we can’t even 
physically attend Mass, well technology has made it possible to attend Sunday Mass, 
daily mass, and other parish related services online and live or recorded using 
Facebook Video (using Facebook) or just going to the Parish web page 
(https://www.sjbnf.org/), and you DO NOT need a Facebook account to view the 
mass from the parish web page. However if you are a Facebook user, go to the St. 
John the Baptist Catholic Church Facebook page and select Videos like described 
in last month’s Knight Edition. The videos are recorded and can be viewed any time. 
The last page of this Knight Edition provides some information on how to view the 
masses live or watch the recorded videos of the masses from the Parish web page.  If 
you have any question on how to view a live or recorded mass, just ask any of the 
KofC Council officers. 
 

 
Food For Families Update 

I would like to open by thanking those Brother Knights that have been 
helping with the distribution of food at the old K-Mart in York.   Your efforts have helped feed many 
citizens that are in severe need. Thank you for stepping up! 

Joe Mazziott has generated a Sign up Genius sign- up sheet for the June 13th Food drive at Walmart.  
Please sign in and sign up for one of the time periods that need help. Currently the 11am to 1pm and 
1pm to 3 time periods need help.  Please be aware that the date of the Food Drive may change. 
Walmart is not sure about what the situation may allow on June 13th.  I will keep you informed. 

During this terrible pandemic the food banks are over whelmed and stretched to maximum capacity.  
DONATIONS ARE GREATLY NEEDED FOR THE FOOD PANTRY. Please open your hearts and 
offer any food or financial assistance you can. 

To date the council has generously donated 3490 lbs. of food and $2531 to the Food Pantry.  All 
though we are not meeting, donations are still being made in the name of the Council.  8891 ROCKS! 

Remember that donations can be taken directly to the pantry Monday-Saturday 9-11:30 AM.   Let the 
pantry know that your donations are from the Knight of Columbus so that our efforts will be 
recorded.  If you cannot get to the pantry please call me @ (717-424-4567) and we will work out a 
way to get your donations there. Currently all Items are drastically needed.  No food items or 
financial donations will be refused.  Thank you and God Bless you! 

Stay Safe Everyone! 
Bowen Gifford PGK, PFN -  boknows@nfdc.net  



 

COUNCIL #8891  2019 – 2020 
 

GRAND KNIGHT   Mark Phipps (Sharon) 717-993-9365 

DEPUTY GK – Tim Schott  (Kathy) 410-960-0043 

CHAPLIN – Rev. Robert A. Yohe     717-235-2156 

CHANCELLOR - Dan Beck (Wilasinee) 717-235-4604 

RECORDER – Joe Mazziot (Patty) 717-838-6004 

TREASURER – Dave Taylor (Barbara) 717-993-3105 

ADVOCATE – Rick Corriveau (Leslie)  717-227-2728 

WARDEN –  Rob Galante (Marlene) 717-318-1231 

OUTSIDE GUARD – Lenny Casiero (Lovell) 717-235-9640 

INSIDE GUARD –Ken Scheper 410-206-2081  

TRUSTEE 1 YEAR –  Tony Steinauer (Romy) 443-838-3241 

TRUSTEE 2 YEAR – Don Vosnick (Carolyn)   724-288-7225 

TRUSTEE 3 YEAR – Sam Bongiovano (Linda)  717-968-6290 

FINANCIAL SECRETARY - Greg Gering (Michelle) 717-552-8173

INSURANCE AGENT – Jon Deakin    717-818-2858 
                                      Jon.Deakin@KofC.org 
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FTGOTO: Please keep the following in your prayers: 
Our Religious Powers & Price Family Joe Zito 
The Catholic Church Don & Kathy Christensen Mary Grant 
Fr. Capitani Beck Family Lenny Casiero 
Our Troops Leslie Corriveau Chuck Carey 
Law Enforcement Steve Rickrode Bill McDaniel 
Fire Fighters Dennis & Linda Cooper  
President & Legislators Will &Maureen Abbott  
Therese Colamarino Gene & Alvena Kornak  
  & Colamarino Family Charles Lombardo ` 
Schwarzman Family Katie Stenauer  
Farrell Family Angela Casiero  
Tom Lauer Dee & John Nycz  
Mike & Joanne Polash Bo & Joann  Gifford  

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  Fund   

 

 
 
 
 
 

Fr. Cyril J. Allwein Assembly #944  2018 – 2019 Officers 
Faithful Navigator Steve Arthur 465-0097 

Faithful Comptroller Daniel Beck  235-4604 

Faithful Friar Rev Robert A. Yohe  235-2156 

Faithful Captain Donald Myers Jr 619-7654 

Faithful Admiral Francis Blodgett 630-8246 

Faithful Purser John Schwarzman 235-6220 

Faithful Pilot Dominic Rodriguez 624-9275 

Faithful Scribe David Keating 632 9352  

Inner Sentinel James Hintenach 235-6117 

Outer Sentinel Dennis Cooper 993-6973 

One Year Trustee Don Vosnick   724-288-7225 

Two Year Trustee Kenneth Glass 292 7156 

Three Year Trustee Bo Gifford 424-4567  
Color Corp Commander Richard Corriveau 227-2728 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

PROGRAM DIRECTORS 

COMMUNITY –  Dave Taylor 717-993-3105 

LIFE– Tom Evans  717-235-8833 

FAMILY –  Dan Beck 717-235-4604 

FAITH –  Steve Udzinski 717-993-9601 

EX-OFFICIO DIRECTORS 

SMALL GAMES – Barry Price 717-428-0365 

APPAREL - Dan Beck 717-235-4604 

MEMBERSHIP – Tony Steinauer 443-838-3241 
C.O.A.L  –  Barry Price 717-793-0217 

Fund-Raising  –  Barry Price 717-793-0217 

BUILDING FUND 
CHAIRMAN 

Barry Price 717-793-0217 

ASSISTANT CHAIRMAN 
(Fund Raising) 

Eugene Kornak 717-235-0322 

(Investment & Home Opportunities) 
Ron Seufert 717-235-5317 
John Nycz 717-235-3721 

EX-OFFICIO COMMITTEE 
Tony Steinauer 443-838-3241 
Greg Gering 717-552-8173 

- - NOTICE - - 
Want to help save your Council money and also be 
green, receive an e-mail copy of the Knight Edition 
monthly. If we don’t have your e-mail address, e-mail 
me at   bapent@comcast.net 

Card Social & Luncheon 

Postponed 

until after COVID-19  
Game Starts Promptly at 1:00  

in the Parish Center 

Benefits St. John the Baptist K of C 
Council #8891 Building Fund 

Contact John 235-3721 or Barry 428-0365 for info.

 
St. John the Baptist Council 8891 

Recognizes 

None this month due to COVID-19 

as the April 2020 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH 

 
St. John the Baptist Council 8891 

Recognizes 

None this month due to COVID-19 

as the April 2020 

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH 
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Knights of Columbus May 2020 Calendar 
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2020 K of C Golf Outing – Friday June 19th  -  (See flier on page 9) 

 

St. John the Baptist 
Knights of Columbus Council No. 8891 
& Fr. Cyril J. Allwein Assembly #944 

315 N. Constitution Avenue 
New Freedom, PA 17349 

How to attend mass by video from the Parish Web Page 

• Go to the St. John the Baptist Catholic Church web page 
https://www.sjbnf.org/online 

• Select Live Masses & Recordings or the Click here to watch live 



 
 
 

 Council 8891 - New Freedom, PA

St. John the Baptist 
Knights of Columbus 

COST $75 per golfer  
Fees include:  

Green Fees & Cart 
Lunch prior to Tee Off 
Steak Dinner following Golf 
Adult Beverages during and after 
Closest to the Pin Prize 
Prizes for all participants 

Annual Fun Golf Outing 2020 
Friday, June 19th, 12:30 pm 

Hickory Heights Golf Course 
Spring Grove, PA 

Scramble Format, Shotgun Start at 12:30 pm 

Please remit Sign-up Sheet and Check to:   
St John The Baptist K of C Council 8891, 315 N. Constitution Ave, New Freedom PA 17349

Please enter names of players in group 

Name Phone 

Please Return Bottom Portion of Sign-up Sheet by Registration deadline June 9th 2020

(1) 
 

(2) 

 
(3) 

 
(4) 

Best Ball Format; Both Duffers and 
Pros will have a Great Time 

For Information or any questions you may have, Contact: 

Greg Gering @ (717) 552-8173 or kocgering@yahoo.com  

Help Support a Great Organization and Have a Great Time! 

Notice: This event will adhere to any and all CDC guidelines that may be in place on June 19th.  This will be a 
great and fun opportunity to be outside in the open air, to take advantage of the suns natural UV cleansing rays, 
not to mention the way most of us play, we will be maintaining social distancing by default just by where we hit our 
balls all over the course and not anywhere close to the other players.  And did I forget to mention, HAVE FUN! 


